MAYOR **David R. Martin**



Director of Operations
ERNIE ORGERA

Land Use Bureau Chief Norman F. Cole, AICP

Principal Planner
David W. Woods, Ph.D., AICP

CITY OF STAMFORD PLANNING BOARD LAND USE BUREAU

888 WASHINGTON BOULEVARD P.O. Box 10152 STAMFORD, CT 06904-2152

September 10, 2014

Mayor David Martin City of Stamford 888 Washington Boulevard, 10th Floor Stamford, CT 06904-2152

Dear Mayor Martin:

Re: <u>Lease Agreement between the City of Stamford and the State of Connecticut Department of Motor Vehicles</u>

At its meeting on September 9, 2014, the Planning Board reviewed the above captioned contract for the Lease Agreement between the City of Stamford and Stamford and the State of Connecticut Department of Motor Vehicles to lease Room 221 a 682 square foot office and parking on the property located at 137 Henry Street, Stamford for the amount of \$1.00 for a period of five years after the agreement is executed by all parties.

The Board unanimously voted to recommend approval of this contract agreement and found that the request was consistent with the 2002 Master Plan.

Sincerely,

Theresa Dell, Chair

Stamford Planning Board

Theres Dell, 40

Cc: Board of Finance

Board of Representatives

RECEIVED

SEP 1 5 2014

BY: VM TIME 2:00pm

BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES